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Up Coming Events 
 

 

Jan. 27 

 International 

Holocaust Day One 

Book Event - Gr 6s  

 IPRC Review 

Meetings 

 School Council 

Meeting (7pm) 

 

Feb. 13 

 Parent Teacher 

Interviews  

 

Feb. 14 

 Parent Teacher 

Interviews  

 PA Day 

 

Feb. 17 

 Family Day 

 

Feb. 19 

 Pizza Day 

 

Feb. 24 

 School Council 

(7pm) 

 

Feb. 26 

 26 Pink Shirt Day 

 

 

 

 

 

March 

6/9 IST Meetings 

9 School Performance – 

Outside troupe 

Principals Message: Stay Healthy During 

Flu Season 
 
Flu season is here again. Ontarians are encouraged to 

avoid getting sick this flu season by getting their annual 

flu shot. 

 

Toronto Public Health is recommending that whenever students and staff 

experience flu-like symptoms, they are sent home and do not return to 

school until they are no longer infectious to others. Therefore, ill students 

and staff should be symptom-free (especially from vomiting and diarrhea) 

for at least 48 hours before returning to school. 

 

The primary concern is for the health and safety of all students and staff. 

Please note that no special measures are required when there is a case of 

influenza in a school. However, everyone should do their part to stop the 

spread of the flu. As parents, you can also assist by: 
 

o reminding children to wash their hands often especially after 

using the washroom and before and after eating; 

o reminding children to cover their sneeze and cough; 

o watching for symptoms of vomiting, diarrhea, dizziness, and/or 

high fever; 

o informing the school if your child is ill; 

o keeping your child at home when he/she is ill. 
 

  For more information, please visit the Toronto Public Health website  

www.toronto.ca/health, contact your family doctor, or Telehealth 

Ontario. 1-866-797-0000. 

Toronto Public Health  
We have been receiving a number of questions about the new 

coronavirus that has originated in China and has been receiving 

significant media attention over recent weeks. Toronto Public Health has 

drafted the attached parent/guardian letter for distribution to families. It is 

also now available on the TDSB website. 

  
 While the Toronto Public Health letter is the best source of information. 

 Health Canada (Travel Advice) https://travel.gc.ca/travelling/advisories 

 Public Health Agency of Canada https://www.canada.ca/en/public-

health/services/diseases/2019-novel-coronavirus-infection.html 

 World Health Organization https://www.who.int/health-topics/coronavirus  

 Ms. Jones 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.tdsb.on.ca/News/Article-Details/ArtMID/474/ArticleID/1411/Information-About-Coronavirus
https://travel.gc.ca/travelling/advisories
https://www.canada.ca/en/public-health/services/diseases/2019-novel-coronavirus-infection.html
https://www.canada.ca/en/public-health/services/diseases/2019-novel-coronavirus-infection.html
https://www.who.int/health-topics/coronavirus
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School Council Page 

 
 

 
 
Big THANK YOU to our pizza lunch volunteers and coordinators Suzanne and Franziska. Pizza 

lunch is council’s biggest fundraiser every year. Volunteers are always needed and appreciated! 

 

The next school council meeting will be held at the multipurpose room on Monday January 27, 

2020, from 7 pm to 9 pm. All parents welcome! Childcare will be available.  

 

This meeting agenda includes the election/ nomination for Grade Representatives and Ward 

Liaison, Principal’s report on the school financials, and the school council proposed budget.  
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Additional News 
 

 Ballmatics Registration 

 Claudia Mandekic (Academic coach), Dave McNee 

(Head Coach) and Kaya Fearon (Assistant coach) 

invite you to register for a new session of Ballmatics at 

416.855.5572 or info@qsla.ca. The program this term will 

be open to Grades 4-8 and run January 22 – March 11. 

  

 

 

 

Secondary Program Review and Optional Attendance  
The Toronto District School Board (TDSB) is undertaking a review of secondary schools to ensure all 

students have equitable access to programs and opportunities, as close to home as possible. As part 

of the Secondary Program Review, the TDSB is reviewing the Optional Attendance policy (P013), which 

allows students to apply to schools other than their designated school by home address.  
 

A public consultation process for both the Secondary Review and P013 started in November 2019. 

Please visit the TDSB website for more information and opportunities to provide feedback: 

https://www.tdsb.on.ca/High-School/Secondary-Program-Review.  If you have any questions and/or 

comments, please email SecondaryReview@tdsb.on.ca  

Grade 8 Parents Guidance Update 
Looking for the latest information on Grade 8 Transitions? Head over to Ms. Castellanos’s Guidance 

Page:  https://www.claudewatson.org/Current-Students/CWSA-Guidance 

CWSA Gr. 6 students will be part of the live webcast. Webcast link: 

https://www.tdsb.on.ca/stream/livewebcastHS.html 

 

mailto:info@qsla.ca
https://www.tdsb.on.ca/High-School/Secondary-Program-Review
https://www.tdsb.on.ca/High-School/Secondary-Program-Review
mailto:SecondaryReview@tdsb.on.ca
https://www.claudewatson.org/Current-Students/CWSA-Guidance
https://www.tdsb.on.ca/stream/livewebcastHS.html
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Making the Best of Winter Weather at our School 
 

Principals are often asked how we decide whether it's too cold to allow our students out in the 

schoolyard for recess. 

 

Fresh air and exercise are important for children. It keeps them physically fit, and helps them stay alert 

all through the school day. Parents can help by making sure their children come to school prepared 

to spend time outdoors. Hats, mitts, boots and a warm jacket are important to keep students 

comfortable during lunch and recess. 

 

But extreme cold can be dangerous, and parents want to know that their children will be safe. When 

the temperature is predicted to drop below -15C, the City of Toronto may declare a cold weather 

alert. Schools are very sensitive to the needs of our students and pay close attention to the weather, 

especially when the windchill is below -20 C. 

 

The TDSB Severe Weather Protocol is flexible. Canadian winters can be wonderful but when the 

weather is cold, school staff keeps one eye on the thermometer and the other on the needs of our 

students - a perfect balance of fun and safety. 

 

Anti-bullying Assembly 
Our Anti-bullying assembly was a huge success! 

Students laughed and cheered as Coby, teachers and 

students participated in mesmerizing feats of magic. 

Coby, who himself was bullied as a child, passionately 

inspired each of us connected to CWSA to do our part!  

 

“Creating a bully-free school is a team effort among bullies, victims, 

bystanders, parents, teachers and school staff.”   Coby 


